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EDITORIAL

WHEN the Journal of Laryngology and Otology was purchased by
the present Company twelve years ago, and it was fortunate
enough to secure the services of Dr. Logan Turner as its Editor,
it was felt that it would be advisable to have the actual
publishing undertaken in Scotland, as by this means fuller
and easier co-operation between the Editor and the Publishers
could be assured. It was accordingly decided to ask the well-
known house of Oliver & Boyd, Edinburgh, to undertake the
work. We think that everyone will agree that they have done
the work entrusted to them extremely well and that the
production of the fournal, both as regards its paper, type and
illustrations, leaves little to be desired.

Unfortunately, since the Editorial centre was removed to
London some years ago, it has been found increasingly difficult
to carry on the arrangement of having the Journal published in
Scotland, and it is with some reluctance that the Directors of
the Company have felt themselves compelled to transfer the
printing to a London firm. We are convinced that no loss of
efficiency will result and every endeavour will be made that the
technical conduct of the Jowrnal will be carried on in the
accustomed way.

In conclusion we would like to thank Oliver & Boyd most
heartily for all that they have done for us in the past and to
give a most sincere welcome to Headley Brothers, who are to
be our publishers in the future.

WALTER HOWARTH.
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